
 

KING’S CLIFFE NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN STEERING GROUP 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of Wednesday 15 February 2017 
Underground 

 
Present:  Chris Leuchars (CL) 
  Robert Meadows (RM) 

         David Graham (DG) 
Felicity Thistlethwaite (FT) 
Clive Ibotson (CI) 
Michael Day (MD) 
Barry Tempest (BT) 

 
Apologies: Katy Weeks (KW), Mark Ayres (MA), Charles Tomalin (CT), 
 
 
1. Minutes of Meeting of 18th January 

These were approved 
 
2. Matters Arising (Action Points from minutes) 

None 
 

3. Website Update 
MA has refreshed Home Page, and brought the site more up to date. 
 
4. Feedback from Parish Council Meeting of 9th February (and 26th January) 
CL reported that there had been a closed meeting of the PC on 9th Feb to go over the NP draft. Most 
of the draft had been approved, and the PC went further and allocated sites where development could 
take place. These were:  

a. the western half of the old Middle School site for assisted living units/surgery/day care centre 
b. spare land at Kingsmead for business/office units 
c. vacant site below Daleswood Rise for affordable housing 
d. land south of Church Walk for affordable housing 

 
CL then sent the revised NP to Mike Burton at ENC for checking. MB made a number of suggested 
revisions, mostly minor, but advised that site ‘d’ was unsuitable due to it being in a flood zone. 
 
At the meeting on 9th Feb, most of the discussion revolved around whether we should retain site ‘d’ or 
find an alternative. CL argued that ‘d’ should not be used since we had been warned off it, but the PC 
decided that it was still the best site because it was smaller and could not be developed for more 
housing than we wanted (unlike the other sites). 
 
After the meeting, CL contacted MB to ensure that this would not prejudice the rest of the Plan, and 
was assured that if the worst came to the worst the examiner would simply remove site ‘d’. 
 
CL suggested to the SG that as the PC decision was final for the time being, we wait until after the 
village consultation to see what other villagers thought of this. 
 
5. Re-working of Consultation Draft Plan 
The SG looked at Mike Burton’s suggested amendments to the Policies in version 1 of the 
Consultation document, and made the following revisions: 
 H5: changed ‘sought’ (l.2) to ‘required’. (There was some discussion about this as it possibly still 

conflicted with the JCS, but given the identified need for affordable housing in the village we 
decided that a stronger wording was justified). 

 
 TP1: added ‘Park Street and Wood Road’ to West Street (l.3), so that we could cover all 3 main 

roads in the village. 
 
 TP5/1: added ‘and additional parking areas’ after ‘speed reduction’, to emphasise the need to sort 

out this issue. 



 

 RBS3: added a final sentence ‘The old Endowed School in Park Street would also be supported 
as a location’. 

 
 RBS5: removed ‘for young people’ (l1), since we thought recreational areas should apply to all 

ages, and added ‘– for example, at King’s Cliffe Active, the ‘Green’ at Oak Lane, and Endowed 
School playing fields (see maps pp.17 & 38) –‘ after ‘recreational areas’. 

 
 RC3: we re-instated it as follows ‘Applications for development on sites or land in the rural area of 

the parish should demonstrate within their Design & Access Statements how views to and from 
the village will be protected.’ MB had said it was unnecessary, but we thought it important to 
reinforce the point. 

 
6. Drop-in consultation sessions    } 
7. Future tasks for Steering Group} 
As we were putting the timetable back a month we decided to leave these points until the next 
meeting 
 
8. Community Assets 
DG had prepared a pared-down list of assets and he would email these to the group. 

 
* ACTION: DG to send CL list of Community Assets for Cl to distribute to SG (DG/CL) 

 
7. AOB 
BT circulated a paper pointing out the problems of congestion on village roads, and the need for a 
coffee shop as a social facility now that the village has grown. Hopefully, the Policies in Objectives 4 
and 5 will help encourage a solution to both of these issues. 

 
 
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 15th March 2017, 7.30pm, Underground. 


